
 

  
February 2, 2022 

To:  House Committee on Environment and Natural Resources  

RE:  House Bill 4058 

Chair Marsh and Members of the Committee: 

As representatives of Oregon’s 35 consumer-owned utilities (COUs), we appreciate the 

opportunity to offer testimony in support of HB 4058 and the Dash 1 amendment which 

addresses specific COU concerns – to enable the use and greater access to energy 

efficient air conditioners and heat pumps. 

Oregon’s COUs currently offer a variety of energy efficiency programs to our 

consumers, including incentives for heat pumps. For several COUs, these programs 

include ductless heat pumps for qualifying low-income consumers at no cost.  

We commend the sponsors and bill proponents for engaging with COUs to ensure HB 

4058 will complement our existing Bonneville Power Administration authorized heat 

pump programs and provide additional access to our low-income consumers most at 

risk. We appreciate the partnership and share the twin goals of energy conservation and 

addressing public safety during extreme temperatures. 

We look forward to working with the Committee and stakeholders on this issue. Thank 

you for the opportunity to offer our views on HB 4058 and the Dash 1 amendment. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Jennifer Joly, Director, Oregon Municipal Electric Utilities Association 
jenniferjoly@omeu.org   
 
Ted Case, Executive Director, Oregon Rural Electric Cooperatives Association 
tcase@oreca.org   
 
Danelle Romain, Lobbyist, Oregon People’s Utility District Association 
dromain@RFlawlobby.com  
  
Alec Shebiel, Government Relations Manager, Umatilla Electric Cooperative 
alec.shebiel@umatillaelectric.com  

mailto:dromain@RFlawlobby.com
mailto:alec.shebiel@umatillaelectric.com

